Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

June 16, 2011  
Quinn’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  John Wayman  Lawrence Morse  Fred Klingman  Joe Albergo  
Jerry Palfy  Ron Valitsky  Dave Lemponen  Jim Calco  Bill Strubbe  Laverne Goodge  
John Jyurovat  Casey Kozlowski  Bob Wilhelm
Guests:
Our guest, Casey Kozlowski, discussed with the body legislation before the house or in committee. 2012 state budget was also discussed. 911 wireless funding laws and issues of misdirected funds also came up. A good general discussion was held with issues and information flowing both ways.

Jerry Palfy, BWC Safety Consultant came to our meeting to discuss an upcoming class on a Bin/Silo entrapment rescue seminar to be held in Trumbull County and to invite us to attend.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report was presented by Chief Strubbe and approved as presented by the body.
As part of the treasurer’s report, a discussion was held regarding $1,289.00 spent on tires for the HazMat team. Issues raised were who can charge, how much, and under what circumstances. The bill for the tires was approved as presented.

Old Business:
A draft amendment for the survivor fund was presented to the body. The body voted to make the draft a part of the bylaws as presented.
New Business:

2011 Golf Outing work is underway.
This years Ohio Chief’s Conference programs to be held July 16 were discussed.

Flyers for fire classes for this fall will be out soon.

Jim Calco stated that the changes for the FFI & FFII fire training programs will be in effect this September.

Chief Strubbe has had his training audited and has not received the outcome as of yet.
Committees:

911: BC Gildone reported on the completion at the 911 LBRS Map Project and passed around the DDTI final report. Some of the stats: There are 54,516 address locations in Ashtabula County; 36,417 single family homes; 1,818 duplexes; 6,619 trailers, 3,176 apartments with 1:1 relationship; 214 apartments with a 1:many relationship; 3,732 Commercial structures and 1,990 campground lots.
Retirement Committee: Chief Wayman reminded us that we need to let him know if we have a retirement in our respected departments.

Equipment Testing: No report presented.

EMS: BC Gildone reported that the last 2 meetings attendance has fallen off.

Communication: Survey will be ready by next meeting.

Water Rescue: Next training will be at Pine Lakes, June 25th.

Also reported to the body by Chief Koziol was the recent search of a pond for a weapon in Monroe Twp. for the SO. All went well, no weapon was found. The operation was conducted on a need to know basis.

Chief Koziol reported on his attendance at the Water TAC meeting.
Good of the Order:
Emerine Estates Winery will hold a Fire, EMS, and Police Appreciation Day on July 9th.
The group welcomed Fred Klingman as a new Asst. Chief with Rome FD.

In the future, our committees will be reviewed for need and members.

Harpersfield Fire Department will hold its 37th Annual Beef Roast July 15, 16, & 17.

Chief Strubbe reminded the body that grants are available. Communication equipment will be top consideration.

Rebanding was discussed.

Chief Koziol opened discussion with the body on HazMat fees, training, and membership. Many opinions were offered. Chief Koziol will meet with Chief Ron Pristera for a team history lesson.
A discussion was opened on the possible inclusion of the governmental non-fire based EMS Chiefs. Chief Koziol may have an opportunity to discuss this with Chief Warner of Ohio Fire Chiefs. This discussion will continue at a later date.

Meeting was adjourned at 2028.

The next meeting will be held July 21, 2011 @ Paradise Bay.

Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
